

March Area Service Committee Minutes

March 2, 2025

I. 2:00 P.M. MEETING OPEN BY SEAN F (FACILITATOR)

READING OF SERVICE PRAYER, TRADITIONS AND CONCEPTS.

II. ROLL CALL

Executive Body	Servants	
Facilitator	Sean F	Present
Co-facilitator	Todd B	Present
Recorder	Toby	Present
Co-recorder		Vacant
Treasurer	Joey G	Present
Assistant Treasurer	Sydney	Present
RCMI	Karla L	
RCMII	Cecilia	Present
<u>Subcommittees</u>		
Activities	Alan	
Common Welfare	Leanne M	Present
H&I	Tasha	Present
Literature Bank	Sarah P.	Present
Assistant Literature Bank	Jonathan – Interim	Present
Policy	Robin	Present
Public Relations		Vacant

Groups	Attendance
1. Another Chance	P
2. Breakfast Club	Absent W/ Notice
3. Clean and Free	P
4. Clean House	A
5. Courage to Change	P
6. DesencadeNAdos	P
7. Eastside	P
8. El Nuevo Camino	A
9. Far Out	P
10. Freedom Group	P
11. Here and Now	P
12. Hill Country	P
13. Just for Today	A
14. Just for Tonight	A
15. Manor Meeting Makers	P
16. Men at Work	P
17. Miracles and Solutions	P
18. More Will Be Revealed	P
19. Never Alone	P
20. New Beginnings	P
21. New Hope	A

22. New Way of Living	A
23. Non-Fiction Addiction	A
24. Our Gift	P
25. Out and about	P
26. Primary Purpose	P
27. Recovery At the Ranch	A
28. Regeneration X	P
29. Right Stuff	A
30. Searching and Fearless Women	P
31. Serenity First	A
32. Serenity the NA Way	P
33. South Austin Recovery	P
34. Spiritual Mechanics	P
35. Spiritual Seekers	P
36. Stay N Change	A
37. The Twelve Steps to Freedom	P
38. Tuesday at Last	A
39. Twisted Sisters	A
40. Willingness To Try	P
41. Young, Clean, and Free	A
42. Choices	A
43. Last Chance	A

Groups Active in Area 43.

Groups Present 25

Number of groups for conscience 21

Last Month Minutes Approved @ 2:12pm

III. REPORTS

B. Administrative Body Reports

1. Facilitator – Sean F

Hello area,

I hope everyone has had a good month. I was able to attend the subcommittee meetings. There is some good work happening. We still need some service positions filled within all the subcommittees. I will let the subcommittee facilitators share that information with you all, and please continue to announce at the groups that you attend of the positions.

The open forum will be for the phone line information towards what Tony C and Geo have been working on for our area.

To maintain a productive meeting and a respectful atmosphere during the CTANA Area

Service (ASC), I want to call attention to section two of the CTANA Area Service Policy:

SECTION TWO: AREA SERVICE COMMITTEE MEETINGS

2.9 Mutual respect is the expected standard of conduct during the ASC meeting.

2.10 Some essential concepts regarding conduct are:

- A. Remarks must be confined to clarifying and understanding the proposal.
- B. We cannot repeat what's already been said during the proposal discussion.
- C. Proposal discussions will be closed by the Facilitator.
- D. Another members motives may not be attacked.
- E. To speak, please raise your hand to be recognized by the Facilitator.
- F. Refrain from talking adversely about an idea that is not pending.
- G. Refrain from speaking against your idea.
- H. If the Facilitator interrupts, you must yield the floor.
- I. You must not disturb the body.
- J. The Facilitator may implement a time limit on a particular subject with the consent of the ASC.

Report concluded at 2:13 PM

2. Co-Facilitator – Todd B

Hello all, I am Todd, and I am addicted to love. Loving NA Service that is! I attended 2 of the 4 subcommittees and facilitated 1 of them and am grateful to see all the great work being done, but we need more people to get on board the service train!

On a Debbie Downer note, I am concerned about the level of apathy I see within our area regarding the ASC itself, in particular the number of people that leave the meeting early. Last month, I noticed quite a few people leave during the business section. It was quite concerning. This is not a new issue, but it seems to be a larger issue this year. The February ASC lasted just over 2 hours total and was one of the smoothest and shortest meetings I have been a part of. My question is, how do we make area service more attractive? Also, how can we motivate folks to stay the whole area? Some have suggested withholding lit bank purchases until the end of area. This isn't a bad idea, but I was hoping we could all come to an agreement to just commit the 2 hours of our day, once a month. If this is too much to ask, perhaps one needs to rethink his or her service commitment. We all have important

things that happen in life, and sometimes those things happen on Sunday halfway through Area, but we need a unified ASC, and when a large part of the group leaves early, I believe we lose some of that.

Just to be clear, I love NA, and I love everyone that comes to Area. I may not like them at times (I am sure some could say the same for me) but I do love both, and we need all of you to succeed. One last thing, if you could do me a personal favor. There are lots of meetings where the idea of Area Service comes up. If you were to share in those meetings, could you please talk about the positive aspects of Area. I feel like when newer folks hear about the horror stories from yesteryear it could push them away rather than encourage them to participate. The ASC meeting has been a positive force in my life. It literally prepared me for real world applications, and I believe we do a dang good job for a bunch of volunteer addicts. If you think these meetings drag on, try going to your local HOA meeting, or god forbid you get into management at your work and have to go to meetings there.

You might wish you were at Area instead!

Report concluded at 2:16PM

3. **Recorder – Toby**

- Report is the last month's meeting minutes
- Please speak clearly during Group Reports.

Report concluded at 2:17PM

4. **Treasurer – Joey**

CHECK BOOK RECONCILIATION:

Chase ending balance per bank statement as of 02/28/25 -
7,789.60

There were no outstanding check for the month of
February

(PER BANK ONLINE)



1108 Lavaca St. Ste 110-284
Austin, TX 78701
www.ctana.org

Pay Pal Balance as of 02/28/25 -0.00

(PER STATEMENT ONLINE)

Of the 7,789.60 reconciled ending balance, 1750.00 is set aside for prudent reserve, the available amount to spend in the Chase account is 6,039.60

TOTAL RECEIPTS FOR THE MONTH OF FEB 2025 - 3763.35

CASH 7th Tradition -
960.30

Pay Pal 7th Tradition -
719.06

Lit Bank 1480.30

Area 7th Tradition -
20.00

Return Funds - Activities -
204.74

Return Funds - Recovery In the Park -
378.98

TOTAL EXPENSES FOR THE MONTH OF FEB 2025-1928.04

NAWS Lit Order - 648.79

TBRNA Quarterly Donation -
616.87

RFATX-120.00

Extra Space Storage -
149.00

Phone.com -
35.29

Check - Camp Out -
150.00

Check - H&I Meeting Schedules -
74.68

Global Printing Solutions - Meeting Schedules - 133.41

Questions –

Todd – Why is the math wrong cents

Joey – the formula is right but there was a typo and we are 3 cents off.

Report concluded at

5. RCM 1 – Karla

According to because of discussion during the November 2024 meeting, the following changes have been made to policy: PR subcommittee guidelines have been added to policy. The statement “the guidelines of the NA Texas Website can only be changed by that committee” has been added to the guidelines for that subcommittee. The Rio Grande and Freedom areas have been removed from the rotation to host RSC meetings

Additionally, Sponsorship Behind The Walls is seeking more volunteers— those interested should contact Susen GB. Lastly, a proposal to increase hotel travel expense reimbursement from \$300 to \$600 due to rising costs and the shift to a two-day meeting format was approved.

There are currently six new proposals under consideration:

1. RCM Voting Clarification (Proposed by Megan)

- Proposal: Update policy to state that Regional Committee Members (RCMs) carry one voice per Area.
- Intent: To provide clarity in policy.
- Rationale: Since RCMs represent their Area’s conscience, they should have a unified voice.
- Impact: Would affect Sections 3 and 4 of the policy.

2. Contracts & Archives Committee Position (Proposed by Randie B.)

- Proposal: Remove the Contracts and Archives Committee from Convention Guidelines and make it a standing committee position within the RSC Admin body.

3. Removal of Service Pool Subcommittee (Proposed by Tom K.)

- Proposal: Dissolve the Service Pool as a standing subcommittee and remove it from the Texas Blue Bonnet Region policy.
- Reasoning: The subcommittee is not being utilized effectively, with only 12 total submissions and 2 in 2024.

4. Reimbursement Request for TBRCNA Travel (Proposed by Richard, IT)

- Proposal: Request reimbursement for room and travel expenses to attend the TBRCNA

Convention (Feb 14–16, Houston).

- Purpose: Richard will be assisting the Regional Delegate (RD) during the Saturday morning presentation, handling the virtual component.

5. Purchase of Additional Owl Video Conferencing Device

- Proposal: When financially feasible, purchase a second Owl conferencing device to enhance meeting flexibility across different venue configurations.
- Additional Use: Would also provide extra hardware for use by other subcommittees and the Delegate Team's presentations.

6. Purchase of a Projector (Proposed by Ruben P.)

- Proposal: Purchase a projector (\$600) for use at various NA functions.
- Status: A formal written proposal will be submitted before the minutes are distributed (awaiting receipt by the Recorder).

Lastly, I've attached PR wanted RCMs to share with area the attached PR news.

Questions –

Todd how will you send our conscience

Karla – take them back to your groups, we have 3 months, two areas left before voting.

Todd – when should we be fresh

Karla – vote on this may

Tink – I am the original recorder next meeting on May 10th.

Tim – I am unclear.

Tim – Needs clarification.

Karla - #1 there is confusion on this. RCM1 and RCM2 would have their own vote but now the proposal will only allow one vote for one area.

Chris H – We want to know what the group decides.

Ann Marie – May 10th is the next meeting for region

Karla – Will ask Chris for help on #2 and #3

Chris – Explains on committees

Karla – Explains on the condition of the proposed elimination of said committee

James – Questions on the equipment.

Karla – we are limited on the resource. Further discussion on how the process work between region, area, homegroups and members.

Alan – Tech question

Todd – Do the executive body have a vote (No it does not)

Karla – The administrator body does participate in conscience

Chris – Elaborates on the how the regional conscience works. If it only comes back to policy and what the areas decides then RCM participates in the conscience.

Abor – Question on the purchase of the Owl.

Sean – Please take this back to the homegroups and have the discussion.

Report Concluded at 2:49PM

6. RCM 2 – Ceci

Present at the Regional inventory

Report concluded at 2:53PM

Report Concluded at

7. Policy – Robin

I have had no changes to policy or anything new to report since I sent out the changes to policy, I made last area service 1/2/25.

I changed the names of the Assistant Coordinators to Co Coordinators in the policy, and I mad the name change of the outreach to reflect the new name Fellowship Development in our policy.

Report Concluded at 2:54pm

8. Literature Bank – Jonathan and Sarah

- Beginning Inventory: \$4,013.22
- Please pay by Money Order, or Cash (Exact change).
- Lit Bank opens before Area begins (typically around 1:30 pm), and runs through the opening half of Area.

- Once Lit Bank is done processing all the orders, and turns money over to the Treasurer, Lit Bank is then closed - in order for Inventory may be taken.
- If you have not received your order by the end of Area please come pick up your filled order at the literature table.
- Our goal is to simplify Lit Bank operations, therefore 70+% of the work will be carried out on the day of Area.
 - We will only fill orders first half of Area
 - We will typically process the NAWS order on the day of Area (or within a reasonable time frame).
 - Inventory will be conducted during Area (once monies are turned over to the Treasurer).
 - We will not be accepting emergency orders. Any orders which are not in before close of Area will have to wait till the next Area meeting.

NAWS ORDER
NET order \$1324.25
Less Discount -\$86.03
Shipping \$115
TOTAL \$1353.17

When ordering literature, please go to the CTANA.org website and go to "Downloads" at the top right hand of your screen. Then scroll down to "Service Area Group" files and choose "CTANA literature order form". When you are done filling out your order, please send it to literature@ctana.org. If you need help with ordering, get with me via email, text, or phone BEFORE Area Service. Our numbers are at the bottom of this report.

NAWS ORDER

Request from area.

*H&I Order(do not need right way)

Thanks for letting me be of service. Lit Chair Sarah P e-mail: literature@ctana.org

Report Concluded at 2:57pm

Open Forum Discussion

- Phone Lines BMLT

Tony –

YAP Helpline

512-668-7319 (Test) – PLAY FOR ASC

PROPOSAL TO CHANGE PHONE SERVER

From PHONE.COM to BMLT and YAP

OUTLINE/PRESENTATION FOR OPEN DISCUSSION

- Created over 10 years ago by a Member from New York
- It expanded to all areas in 2017
- Provides an expandable Meeting Database
- Updates in real time by Area or Region
- All queries worldwide reference live local data

Easily maintained, updated, syncs with NAWS

***EASILY CUSTOMIZED

Emergency call 911

#1 – talk to another addict

#2 – meeting schedule

#3 – SPAD

#4 – JFT

#5 – CTANA Mailing address

ENGLISH & SPANISH options if we desire – but will need ESP speakers willing to be on call

(ask Geo how the call gets rerouted to Spanish speaker)

UPDATE ONE TIME

- Search for meetings
 - on the website,
 - on your phone,
- using BMLT apps and YAP
 - Searchable Map... place cursor in meeting location
 - Search by zip code – can access meetings worldwide
 - See distance to the meeting from you
 - How many meetings/groups in the service body.
 - No more keeping a separate paper meeting list updated...
 - Customized for each Area or Region
 - Multiple customizations for each Area

YAP Helpline

512-668-7319 (Test) – PLAY FOR ASC

GEORGE EXPLAIN:

- Sets up the Spanish talking block

- When texting...
- Enter zip code
- TAP TO LOAD PREVIEW
- TAP LINK
- MEETINGS WITH MAP APPEAR
- Enter JFT for the Just for Today

THE BMLT is FREE

YAP itself is free to use.

YAP uses a program called Twilio.

Twilio allows YAP to make and receive phone calls, send and receive text messages, and perform other

communication functions using its web service.

There is a small (Around \$20/mo) charge for TWILIO

PHONE LINE CHANGES

Same schedule for volunteers currently used

DIFFERENCE? Both phone numbers can be active, which means first one that picks up gets the call OR

can keep just the time frame they signed up for.

(ask Geo to verify that)

I can be on 24/7 as back up.

Spanish speakers can be on call as needed for anyone needing ESL only.

This program is what we need for our diverse and growing recovery population.

Ask George to fill in the blanks or give better understanding if needed.

Questions –

Todd – How does me member find meeting in other areas?

Geo – When you need to make a change, we connect BMLT and tell them of the change. BMLT example online, we connect BMLT, and it does the change for you.

Tony – wants to move to the change.

Geo – the change is seamless

Todd – volunteers to be Spanish speaker for the hotline

Tony – questions

No more questions

IV. GROUPS

New GSRs

NEW GROUP

Robert –

We Can

2101 E Ben White

Thursday 7:30pm – 9PM

Common Ground

Reopen, request starter kit

Need support

.....

REPORTS – GROUPS

Ryan – 12 steps to freedom



**1108 Lavaca St. Ste 110-284
Austin, TX 78701
www.ctana.org**

Needs Support

Sat 7:30-8:30

Hybrid

5555 N Lamar Blvd @ RFATX

Abor – Courage to Change

Needs Support

7:30 – 8:30 @ RFATX

Cynthia – Searching and fearless woman

For woman and non-binary

Online Only

Sunday 11 to noon

The information on CTANA is wrong

Tom – Hill County recovery

Thursday 8-9pm

Rent has been tripled

Church has been financial difficulty

We have been trying to find out if we are going to stay or move.



**1108 Lavaca St. Ste 110-284
Austin, TX 78701
www.ctana.org**

Arnold – Clean and free

NEW GSR Tim

Arnold will be stepping down

James – Miracles and solutions

Increasing donation 50 to 100

Michael – Our Gift

In Jarrell

Area brought up how much we are paying for the mailbox. UPS is outrageous prices. Postal Annex (name of the business) for a small box for a year would be \$192 with 24hr access and price covers for a year.

Good coffee

Couldn't get the time because of interruptions.

Justin – Spiritual Mechanics

7-8pm

Rent has gone and we are looking for a new place

Ceci – New beginnings

Birthday night on March 3 at RFATX

Amy C celebrating 25 years

Talks about MNS event and the group participating.

Tasha. – Far out group

March 3 Birthday night

Alan – Freedom group

Sunday night @ RFATX

Last Sunday is birthday night and all our welcome and do not need to be a home group member

V. SUBCOMMITTEES

1. **Activities – Alan E.**

The committee met on subcommittee Sunday 2/23/25 (from 1-2 pm)

“No talent talent show” scheduled for 4/19/25 time and location TBD

CTANA anniversary will be 6/21/25 time and location TBD
AREA wide contest for anniversary t-shirt design (prize TBD)

We as a committee are in the process of securing a location for the Holiday/H&I book drive, going through a list of possible locations.

Our Lady of Guadalupe is booked for December already, we are checking with Gethsemane Lutheran, Faith Presbyterian and All Saints....

There was discussion on possibly bringing Volleyball back as an area recurring event...
Tracy B. Is investigating possibilities

CTANA karaoke

“Disco Fever” karaoke was a good time but not well attended (there was a threat of inclement weather)

The event took place at RFATX

We spent/owe

8:30-11 pm- 2.5 hrs.- \$62.50 owed for rent

Spent \$53.00 at Sam's

Still have can of coffee, powdered creamer, 1.5 cases of water leftover
\$9.99 for KaraFun subscription

Seeking reimbursement for \$62.99

Tony – Campsite are still available, let him know if you want more information

Alan – Come up and show up

Sundays 1-2 pm March 30th

Activities@asc.org

Conscience on reimbursement passes at 3:36pm

Report Concluded at 3:36pm

2. Public Relations – Vacant filled in by Todd

There were 9 people in attendance. This group is a pleasure to work with. Talk about motivated and organized. I get energized just by being in the room with this group. We have purchased 500 meeting schedules for groups and PI. Based on the responses to my email request last month, 12 groups responded asking for about 250. I assumed other groups probably forgot to respond or just don't check their email, so I ordered extra for those groups. I also ordered 100 for PI. These schedules will be handed out after the meeting...

-Web Servant report: Stephanie F is the coordinator. According to her, everything is copacetic. She is the best web servant ever. There was a slight outage in our meeting locator function on Wednesday 2/26, but Geo was able to get it fixed ASAP.

-Phoneline Report- All positions are full, and calls are being answered. Tony C is the coordinator.

-Fellowship Development Report- Tracy B. is doing a great job. She has attended more than 50 meetings since January. She has concerns about hybrid groups and

how they interact with online guests versus in person. She is looking to form a committee to help. Please reach out to her if you want to help there.

-PI Report- Becky was elected to this position. Anne Marie, our “facilitator emeritus” has agreed to help show her the ropes.

On March 16 th, PI will be attending South By Southeast, a recovery event, to hand out NA Schedules. We are ordering 7 Na shirts for the folks who plan to attend at the cost of \$7 per shirt. Sean Fo will need the check.\



Above is the design we will be using for the fundraiser shirt I spoke about in the last ASC. A couple of changes have been made, so the rims will look like NA Diamonds instead of the VW, and we are adding a second “s” to the word “bussin”, but this gives you a good idea. The money used here will go towards

getting a PR Placard on the back of an Austin Metro bus. The cost of that is \$3,000. The cost for 100 shirts is going to be \$811.88, and we hope to gross \$2,500. This will get us over halfway to the total. With Area's approval, a check needs to be cut for this amount, \$811.88, and made to either Seanfo, or his vendor.

We also discussed a potential dunking booth to help raise more funds. The question I have is, how much would you pay to see me dunked?

Ann Marie – Wants to buy tickets at South By South East

Joey – people pay their way, and they get a shirt

Discussion on the event and the cost.

Todd – Can we ask for \$50 for the t-shirts and \$60 for the two tickets for the people who can't afford it. \$110 total.

Report Concluded at 4:24pm

3. Common Welfare – Anel

Due to a family emergency, I will not be able to attend the ASC today, our CW Co-Facilitator, Leanne M. will be attending in my place.

We met on 2/26/25 with 10 people in attendance. We reviewed the in-progress pamphlet on predatory and disruptive behavior being created by our members and determined its audience. We look forward to bringing it to Area when it is completed.

Further research on ASL interpreters was done, with the cost being an average around \$200 per meeting. (Breakdowns listed below.) The ASC should determine if this is a cost we can take on as an area, or if the responsibility lies with the individual addict to coordinate their own interpreter. CW will move forward as directed by the ASC.

	Three Bridges	Deaf Services Unlimited	Sonshine Interpreting
Minimum	2 Hr Minimum	2 Hr Minimum	2 Hr Minimum
Weekday (8am-5pm)	\$60/hr	\$115/hr	\$70/hr
Nights and Weekends	\$90/hr	\$140/hr	No Nights/Weekends
Same Day Requests	\$30	\$100	N/A

Comments –

Chris – Great work, we could work towards to an meeting just for deaf members.

Todd – the question is area willing to be able to support as an Area. We as in area does not a have clear solution to help Gabe more forward.

Alan – how many weeks per week.

Gabe – we are only asking for one meeting per week, but 3 is welcome

Ann Marie - I would suggest 2

Gabriel – I agree

Myron – How come we don't set up a deaf meeting? If they had their own meeting it might grow. There might be

Gabe – there is no local support from the deaf community.

Gabe – responds to Myron, having the variety of the different people. Talks on AA there is a lack of verity in the deaf community.

Cynthia – comments on putting the deaf person in their own meeting can isolate the deaf community. Very much in favor in what we can in having our own interpreters

Leann- dittos Cynthia, there is a very small deaf community, and we need to welcome then into the rest of the community. Here and Now has an interpreter.

Chris – This is fellowship devolvment topic.

Ann Marie – we provide accessibility.

Alan – the whole issue is address by the primary purpose, what I heard is the we have the money to do it.

Sean – we are out of time in area we will work with common welfare and Gabe to help come up with a decision

Myron – everything that has been said I agree with, just because someone has a group doesn't mean they are excluded from anything, even when we started our group we wouldn't have been where we are at today. We up our donation so we don't need to pass the basket. We have to do our part with what we have.

Gabe – When we were broken, I found a way and the area can find away.

Please contact common welfare for support or more information.

Report concluded at 4:07pm

4. H&I – Tasha

1. Positions that are open on the H&I Subcommittee:

Please spread the word in your home groups that these positions are now open on our subcommittee.

Co-Facilitator

■Requirements are:

1. The H&I Co-Facilitator will have a minimum of 2 years clean time.
2. Have a minimum of six months involvement in H&I service.
3. Has been through an H&I orientation session.
4. Is a two-year commitment and the person must be willing and able to serve in this position.
5. The H&I Co-Facilitator must be actively involved in an H&I meeting/presentation to be elected and to remain in that

position.

6. The Co-Facilitator assumes the duties of the Facilitator, if the Facilitator is unable to serve, or a new Facilitator is elected.

Literature Chair

■ Requirements are:

1. The H&I Literature Coordinator will have a minimum of one year clean time.
2. Have a minimum of six months involvement in H&I service.
3. Is a one-year commitment and the person must be willing and able to serve in this position. This may include lifting heavy boxes and having a safe place to store literature.
4. Has been through an H&I orientation session.

H&I Policy: <https://ctana.org/Hospitals And Institutions PolicyJuly2023.pdf>

2. We are always needing Volunteers:

O Facility needing the most help now:

· Halbert Unit (Women)

Has special requirements

■ Rocksprings (Women)

Has special requirements

Requirements to Volunteer for most Facilities are:

Minimum 6 months clean, working the steps with an NA sponsor and attending meetings

Must be orientated (only do once unless you haven't volunteered in over 2 years)

Understand the NA clarity Statement

Tony C. has offered to orientate volunteers through zoom.

H&I Orientation Packet:

<https://ctana.org/Hospitals And Institutions Orientation PacketMay2023.pdf>

H&I Volunteer Service Opportunities (Facilities that need Speakers):

https://ctana.org/H_I-FACILITIES 09 24 2023.pdf

3. H&I Subcommittee Meeting Info:

Meets last Sunday of the month

Orientation is from 3:00pm to 3:30pm

■ Only come in for Orientation the one time.

Next Subcommittee meeting, February 23rd, 2025 from 3:30pm to 4:30pm

H&I Subcommittee Info and Virtual Link:

<https://ctana.org/committees/hospitals-and-institutions-subcommittee/>

4. H&I Subcommittee Regional Meeting Info:

None currently

5. Recorder position was filled by Patrick as of this month

6. H&I Literature Order Report for March: \$649.72

7. Everything else is good and we will let area know if we need any assistance

Report concluded at 4:09pm

IV. OLD BUSINESS

None

V. NEW BUSINESS**PROPOSAL TO CHANGE PHONE SERVER****From PHONE.COM to BMLT/YAP****OUTLINE/PRESENTATION FOR OPEN DISCUSSION****Intent is to save money and provided better feather for the phone.****Proposal passes at 4:27pm****VI. ELECTIONS**

Co-Recorder Nominations: None

Co-Lit banks Nominations: Kathrine

Qualifies herself

No questions

Kathrine is elected at 4:32pm

Public Relations Nominations: None

Elections:

Next meeting April 6,2025 2pm at RFATX.

Any Proposals make in writing.

Meeting adjourned at 4:10pm

**Miracles and Solutions
Presents**

"TASTE OF NA"

Highlights:

- Speakers from Central Texas area "Diversity is Our Strength"
- Diverse foods from different groups in the area
- Entertainment
- Fellowship
- Food & Fun

**March 15th
2025**

2pm -7pm

**2207 E. Martin Luther King Jr Blvd,
Austin Tx 78702**

**FUNDRAISER EVENT
" BRINGING UNITY "**

Miracles and Solutions would like to invite all area groups to join us in the celebration of Unity. If you would like to volunteer in service or make donations please contact Jayne. S activity chair @ 512-576-2267 for additional information if your group would like to participate in our fundraising event you can view the information posted on the Central Texas Facebook page for more details.





1108 Lavaca St. Ste 110-284
Austin, TX 78701
www.ctana.org